EMPLOYMENT PANEL

THURSDAY 9 AUGUST 2007 AT 1.30 PM

PRESENT :
Councillor Glover (Chairman), Councillors Bloxham,                Mrs Bradley, Farmer (P), Mitchelson and Weber.

EMP.19/07
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence.

EMP.20/07
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

EMP.21/07
ORDER OF BUSINESS

The Committee agreed that Agenda Item B.1 – Review of the Salary of a Member of Staff – be taken as the first item of business to allow Mr Vic Hewitt, the Chief Executive of The North West Employers Organisation, to be present for the duration of that particular item.

EMP. 22/07
PUBLIC AND PRESS

RESOLVED – That in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public and press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information, as defined in paragraph 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972.

EMP.23/07
REVIEW OF THE TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF 



EMPLOYMENT OF A MEMBER OF STAFF

Pursuant to Minute EMP.06/07, EMP.12/07 and EMP.18/07, the Head of Personnel and Development Services reported (under Report PPP.63/07) on the review currently being undertaken in respect of the salary of the employee referred to in the report.  Members also had before them the earlier minutes of the Panel referred to above, together with earlier reports, including one from Mr Vic Hewitt, the Chief Executive of North West Employers.  The Chair explained that, following the last meeting of the Panel on 2 July and after consulting with the Leader of the Council, he believed that it was appropriate to request the Panel to give further consideration to the matter with the benefit of Mr Hewitt’s advice throughout the Panel’s deliberations and with the additional information on salary comparators requested by the Panel at earlier meetings.

Mr Hewitt expanded on the contents of his report and the various comparators which he had used in arriving at his conclusions and recommendations.  He and Officers responded to queries raised by Members relating to the treatment of Returning Officer fees,  the basis behind the calculation and treatment of car allowances and the financial implications arising from any changes to the current salary position in respect of the post.  

Officers left the meeting at 2.05 pm and returned to the meeting at 3.05 pm.  

Mr Hewitt remained in the meeting to enable the Panel to have the benefit of his advice throughout their deliberations.

RESOLVED - That the Employment Panel recommend the following to Council:-

(1) That the salary of the postholder referred to in Report PPP.63/07 be confirmed as a “spot” salary at the figure of £99,500 per annum, such figure to be inclusive of election fees.

(2) That the car allowance figure attached to the post be set at £8,083 per annum.

(3) That the remuneration levels referred to above be effective from 1 April 2007.

(4) That the postholder be subject to an annual appraisal and that there should be a review of salary and the relevant terms and conditions of the post normally every 2 years.

EMP.24/07
FLEXIBLE RETIREMENT POLICY

The Head of Personnel and Development Services reported (under Report PPP.62/07) on the draft Flexible Retirement Policy which was annexed to the Report.  She explained the background to the draft Policy, including the perceived benefits to both the employer and the employee.  She indicated that she had discussed the position informally with the Trades Unions and had included their initial comments in the draft Policy now before Members.  She also highlighted where there were similarities in the draft Policy before Members and that of the County Council’s current Flexible Retirement Policy.

Members raised a number of queries relating to the proposals in the draft Policy.  The Panel indicated that it would prefer for there to be a final right of appeal to Members from an Officer determination and that, given the nature of the issues likely to be raised, the appropriate appeal forum in this case should preferably be the Employment Panel rather than the Appeals Panels.  Members raised other points where minor alterations and clarifications were required to the draft Policy prior to it being distributed for consultation.

RESOLVED – That the draft Policy, subject to the amendments and alterations referred to by the Panel first being made, be circulated for consultation through the appropriate processes and then be referred back to the Employment Panel at a meeting to be convened at 10.00 am on 3 September 2007 to enable the Panel to make final recommendations to Council at its meeting on 11 September 2007 for the formal adoption of the Flexible Retirement Policy.

(The meeting ended at 3.45 pm)
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